KiNNFORD NEWS

Issue 6 April 2000

Instead of starting off with the usual editorial we have decided that the
importance of the coming Village Hall AGM warrants front page coverage;
we have rushed through this publication so that your newsletter will be
with you, hopefully, before the meeting; only just, but at least you will
have little time to forget about 1t!
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KILMELFORD AND KILNINVER
VILLAGE HALL AGM
THURSDAY 20" APRIL AT 7.30 p.m.
IN THE VILLAGE HALL
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Important issues about the future running of the hall will be discussed; the
Hall Committee would very much appreciate a good turn out and plenty of
positive input on issues such as the caretaking and cleaning of the hall,
maintenance, booking arrangements etc.



FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Saturday, 22" April - Blessing of the Boats in Ardfern followed by the
Spring Fayre from 11.30 am. to 2 p.m. in Ardfern Village Hall in aid of
parish funds,

Wednesday, 26™ April - Beach Clean. Working parties should meet at
Kilmelford Village Hall at 7 p.m.

Sunday, 30" April - Beach Clean. Working parties should meet at
Kilmelford Village Hall at 2 p.m.

Funds raised will go towards the purchase of sports equipment for the
village hall.

Contact: Neil Manchester (Tel: 01852 200272)

Friday 26™, May — Coffee morning from 10.30 a.m. till noon in the
Village Hall in aid of parish funds and the Village Hall.

Organisers are Melissa Oatts (Tel: 01852 200314) and Mike Erskine (Tel:
01852 200373).

June - the Kilmelford Fire Station is nearing completi'on and 1s due to be
opened some time in June, date to be announced. To report a fire, dial 999.

Friday, 28" July - Coffee morning from 10.30 a.m. till noon in the Village
Hall in aid of parish funds and the Village Hall.

Organisers are Melissa Oatts (Tel: 01852 200314) and Mike Erskine (Tel:
01852 200373).

Sunday 20™ August - Kilmelford Festival

After much discussion and deliberation, including as many people as
possible involved in the running of the Summer Festival, it has been
decided to ring the changes this year.

Many alternatives to the usual format have been debated and in particular
how the potential of the hall can be used (in place of our ailing marquee) in
conjunction with the Glenmore fields. However, because of the risk to
children having to cross the main road and in order to give the two Colins a



break from the hard work involved in setting up the field, it has been
decided not to hold any field events this year.

The entries to the produce and craft classes have increased in the last few
years and the judges have been very complimentary about the standard and
the variety of the entries. This part of the festival, along with the ever
popular teas, competitions, stalls, raffle and bar etc., will take place as
usual but, for this year at any rate, they will be held in the comfort of our
Village Hall.

As far as the future of the Summer Festival is concerned, it’s very much
hoped that this community day won’t be allowed to fall by the wayside
completely. Once the new fire station has been completed the amount of
remaining parking space will be known and the building itself will
apparently be available for community use. It was therefore felt that these
factors, along with the importance of making use of our hall and
consideration for the workload which is undertaken by a few stalwart
individuals, should all be discussed again before next summer. It would be
sad to see the end of events such as the dog show and the stock judging,
which bring variety and fun to the festival, and it may be that these can be
resurrected at a future festival.

New ideas and new blood are needed and it’s very much hoped that these
will be forthcoming.

Colin Clark, Colin Gladstone, Janet Thom and Georgina Dalton
HIRE OF SUMMER FESTIVAL EQUIPMENT
The sound system and the portacabin loos are available for hire.

The marquee is no longer available for hire but can be borrowed, for use
only within the Kilmelford and Kilninver parish.

Contact: Colin Gladstone (Tel: 01852 200232)



To be grown by competitor

Class 1 Single rose

Class 2 Single bloom - any variety

Class 3 Vase of garden flowers - mixed
Class 4 Vase of garden flowers - one variety

SECTION B - PLANTS

Class 5 Foliage pot plant

Class 6 Flowering pot plant

Class 7 Selection of three or more pot plants in one container
Class 8 Single cactus or succulent

SECTION C - FLORAL ART

FOR THE BP TROPHY
Not necessarily grown by competitor

Class 9 Arrangement using flower(s) and any other materials
depicting a film

Class 10 Arrangement using driftwood and grasses

Class 11 Floating candles and flowers in any container

Class 12 Formal floral centrepiece for a dining room table

SECTION D - PRODUCE

FOR THE MELFORT FARM TROPHY
To be grown by competitor













































